Information note to the Press (Press Release No0.35/2017)

For Immediate Release

Telecom Regulatory Authority of India

TRAI releases Consultation Paper on ‘Network testing before
commercial launch of services’

New Delhi, 1st May, 2017- The Telecom Regulatory Authority of India
(TRAI) has today released a Consultation Paper on ‘Network testing
before commercial launch of services’.

2.  Telecom service providers (TSPs) are bound by roll-out obligations
and other licence conditions. The TSPs are required to install applicable
systems for providing mobile services to the subscribers. It is important
that these systems are tested before commencement of commercial services
because a licensee has to ensure that its service meets the Quality of
Service (QoS) standards prescribed by the Licensor or TRAI. As per the
general practice, the Telecom Service Providers use test SIM Cards to check
the quality of network, before the commercial launch of services.

8- The Department of Telecommunications (DoT), through its letter
dated 9th September 2016, communicated that at present, network testing
is being carried out by licensees on the basis of erstwhile practices followed
by DoT/BSNL and test SIM Cards are issued by such licensees to check
the quality of network, before the commercial launch of services. However,
the present licenses for various services issued by DoT do not mandate any
time period for network testing before commercial launch of services by the
licensees. Therefore, DoT requested TRAI to provide its recommendations
on testing of network before commercial launch of services including
enrolment of customers for testing purposes before commercial launch,
duration of testing period etc. under the terms of clause 11(1)(a) of TRAI

Act 1997 as amended.

4. In view of the above, Consultation Paper on ‘Network testing before
commercial launch of services’ has been released to discuss issues
involved, possible solutions and framework to bring clarity on the matter.
Written comments on the issues raised in the Consultation. Paper are
invited from the stakeholders by 29th May 2017 and counter-comments by
12th June 2017.

5. The comments and counter-comments may be sent, preferably in

electronic form at advmn@trai.gov.in. For any clarification / information
Shri Sanjeev Banzal, Advisor (Networks, Spectrum & Licensing), TRAI may

be contacted at Telephone Number +91-11-23210481.
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